STONINGTON HOUSING AUTHORITY EDYTHE K. RICHMOND COMMUNITY BUILDING June 12, 2007

Paul Huard called to order, the regular monthly meeting of the Stonington Housing Authority at 4:00 p.m. Those in attendance were Paul Huard, Jean Cahill, Beth Sullivan, Alex Bazydlo, Diana Shugrue.

The minutes for May 8, 2007 meeting were read, and a motion by Beth Sullivan to accept them as written was seconded and accepted by all.

Treasurer's Report

Paul Huard presented the treasurer's report, a motion to accept by Jean Cahill as read, was seconded and accepted by all.

Old Business

Community room kitchen cleaning

Diana Shugrue and Jean Cahill will be organizing a pizza party for the kitchen cleaning later this month.

Tenant Commissioner Report

Jean Cahill requested monies from the board for our annual Fourth of July picnic to be held on July 6th. Board approved monies for the picnic. Jean mentioned that a tenant requested that some of the buildings be power washed this year to remove mold. The board approved Alex Bazydlo hiring a contractor for this job.

New Business

Energy bidding

Joe Bragaw, Town of Stonington will meet with the board to explain the process for seeking other electric suppliers on June 26th.

Audit

Auditors from Mahoney Sabol were here on Monday, June 11th to conduct the biannual audit. They will present their audit findings to the board in October.

Vacancy Report

Vacant units: 2-2, 1-3, 11-6

Correspondence

Diana Shugrue read a letter from a rejected applicant requesting an appeal hearing.

A motion was made by Jean Cahill to adjourn at 4.30 p.m. seconded and the meeting adjourned at this time.

Respectfully submitted,

Diana Shugrue Recording Secretary

.